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January 29, 2016 

Notice #:  CCBFTR01137 
Audience:  CLEC, Reseller 
Subject:  Lifeline and Link Up Reform and Modernization - FCC’s Lifeline 

Second Report and Order Rulings 
Date Effective:  On or After February 4, 2016 
 

The FCC’s Lifeline Second Report and Order rulings include: 1) eliminating any obligation 
Frontier previously had under section 251 (c)(4) of the Act to offer for resale its Lifeline 
and/or Link-Up discounted retail offerings, and 2) eliminating any reimbursement to 
Frontier for any resold Lifeline and/or Link-Up services. Pursuant to these rulings, Frontier 
will stop providing resold Lifeline and Link-Up services in all jurisdictions on February 4, 
2016. In addition, Frontier will eliminate the Lifeline discount on all existing resold Lifeline 
services effective February 4, 2016. 
 
Carriers that currently purchase Lifeline discounted wholesale services from Frontier for the 
purposes of resale will be contacted by their Frontier Account Manager in order to amend 
their Interconnection Agreements.  Carriers that do not currently purchase Lifeline 
discounted wholesale services from Frontier for the purposes of resale do not require an 
amendment to your Interconnection Agreement in the near term.  
 
If you believe an amendment is required in the near term, please contact a Frontier 
Interconnection Manager within 30 calendar days of the date of this Notice to commence 
negotiations of an amendment. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If Frontier is not contacted within 30 calendar days from the date of this Notice, 
modifications to your Agreement pertaining to the Lifeline Second Report and Order will be 
made as part of any subsequent amendment to your existing Interconnection Agreement as 
needed.    
  
If you have questions regarding the information provided in this notice, please contact your 
Frontier Account Manager. 
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Frontier Interconnection Managers 

Theresa Moffitt 
100 CTE Drive 
Dallas, PA 18612 
570-631-6269  
Theresa.moffitt@ftr.com 

Jenny Smith 
9260 E. Stockton Blvd 
Elk Grove, CA 95624 
916-686-3533 
jenny.smith@ftr.com 
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